F. No. 88-4/2020-SP-1
Government of India
Ministry of Youth Affairs & Sports

Department of Sports

ik

Shastri Bhawan, New Delhi
Dated the 26™ October, 2020

To
The President / Secretary General
Tennis Ball Cricket Federation of India (TBCFI),
Sports Point, Near post office, Mian Bazar,

Gmkhp.lh U .P.'ITJW I. e
Email: tbefi gkp@gmail.com

Subject: Annual Recognition of Tennis Ball Cricket Federation of India —
Feg.

Sir

The matter regarding renewal of annual recognition to Tennis Ball Cricket
Federation of India (TBCFI) has been examined. The last election of office
bearers of the federation held on 16.02.2020 for the term 2020-2024 was taken on
record by the Ministry.

7 The matter has been considered in the Ministry and it has been decided to
renew recognition of Tennis Ball Cricket Federation of India for one year with
effect from date of issue of this letter.

3. It has been noticed that constitution / Article of Association of the Tennis
Ball Cricket Federation of India needs to be aligned with the provisions of the
National Sports Development Code of India, 2011 (Sports Code). Accordingly,
TBCFI is required to make categorical affirmation of the provisions of Sports
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necessary steps for uploading of the information in compliance to the instructions
as contained in this Ministry's letter no. 9-7/2014-SP.I dated 26.02.2015 (copy
enclosed) on suo-moto disclosure within 3 months® time.

This issues with the approval of competent authority.
Yours faithfully,

= L

(SPS Tomar)
Deputy Secretary to the Government of India
Tele:- 24361819,
Copyto: 1.  Director General, Sports Authority of India

2. Director, Passenger Marketing, Traffic Commercial, Railway Board, Rail
Bhawan, New Delhi.



